Midway City Council 21 July 2020 **Work Meeting Department Reports**

Memo



Date: July 21, 2020

To: Midway City Council

From: Michael Henke

Re: Midway Crest Proposed Plat

The Midway Crest subdivision is nearing completion and the developer has submitted a final plat for review. The newly submitted plat has some changes that the City Council has not reviewed. Staff would like to present the proposed plat to the City Council so that the Council is aware of the proposed changes and can determine if the proposed plat is still within the guidelines of the culinary will serve letter agreement that was signed by the developer and the City.

The proposed changes include the addition of two common areas, one on the northeast end of the property near the entrance and the other is on the south end of the property. The common areas will be owned in common by the five lots in the subdivision.

Common Area B is near the entrance and is 0.6 acres. There is a note on the plat that states in part "may be used to construct amenities". No plans have been submitted to the City regarding the future amenities, but the developer has mentioned that a swimming pool is being considered. Common Area A is near the southern boundary of the property and is 4.85 acres. The property will contain an acre pond, pavilion, and parking area that could only be used by the five lot owners and their guests. This area may not be used for any commercial purposes. An agreement has been reached with the Midway Irrigation Company regarding the pond.

Again, staff would like the Council to review this proposal and determine if what is proposed still meets the intent of the culinary will serve letter agreement.



